July 20, 2010
Hello Everyone,

I just wanted to get this short newsletter out, as we have just
returned from Guatemala with a team from Calvary Baptist in Eufaula,
Alabama. We were blessed to see over 800 Mayan Indians that prayed the
Sinner’s prayer and we left the missionary very encouraged. We will
be going back to Guatemala a couple of times in 2011.

Please be in prayer about the fund raising efforts as the new
shoe order has arrived but we are still short over $5000.00. This is a
very difficult time on the ministry because there is little money in
the operating budget to draw even a very small income at this time. I
do know that this economy is very tough on everyone and I have been in
prayer as well for everyone that has supported this wonderful
ministry.

I will go out on a limb here and simply ask you to contact anyone
you might know that has the resources to help. These are simply
desperate times on the ministry. Please pass this e-mail on to family
- friends and any business owners that you believe may be able to help
not only with the shoes but with the general budget so me and my
family can continue this work as well.

Remember: Tell someone about Him today.

In His service together,
Bill Conlee



